“Sometimes fighting feels like love.”  These five words, spoken by a local teen in a troubled relationship, illustrate just how confusing young love can be.  Adding to her confusion, like many teens, she believes that the more jealous/possessive a partner is, the more they are loved.  Luckily, with a little guidance, this confusion can be replaced with clarity and empowerment to seek out healthy relationships.  February is nationally recognized as Teen Dating Violence Awareness Month.  It’s the perfect time to talk to our youth about loving relationships. 
Use Valentine’s Day to remind teens that love is more about freedom and equality than possession and control.  Have you ever noticed how teens can easily “call out” a parent they believe to be controlling but have difficulty recognizing when a dating partner is doing the same? You can help them resolve this inconsistency by pointing out controlling behaviors like constant texting and demands for exclusivity.  Reinforce teen’s natural move towards independence at this age by encouraging them to maintain their individuality in relationships. Warn them that extreme jealousy has no place in a healthy relationship and is a red flag for escalating abuse.  
Longmont has recently experienced an increase in teen dating abuse.  It is critical that we act now to prevent this increase from becoming a trend.  Especially since violent relationships in adolescence can have serious ramifications by putting the victims at higher risk for substance abuse, eating disorders, risky sexual behavior, and adult re-victimization.  Start the conversation today.  Talking to teens isn’t as scary as it sounds.   
Safe Shelter of St. Vrain Valley offers free counseling for teens experiencing dating abuse.  Call 303-772-4422 or text a message to 720-340-TERA if you know a teen needing help.  For more information on Teen Dating Violence Awareness Month, check out LongmontDomesticViolence.org.
